
 

ROCHESTER BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Rochester Prep 3 Charter School 

July 26, 2012 

6:00 p.m. 

Minutes 

 

 
Attendance: President Evans and Board Clerk Shanai Lee.  

 

President Evans opened the hearing at 6:05 p.m.  

 

President Evans stated that Education Law subdivision 2857(1) and regulations of the  

Commissioner of Education 8 N.Y.C.R.R. § 119.4 require the Board to conduct a public hearing 

within 30 days of receipt of notice of an application for a new charter school.  

 

President Evans explained that the Board is holding a hearing to gather public input regarding a 

proposal submitted by the True North Rochester Preparatory Charter School corporation to 

operate an additional school.  The new Rochester Prep 3 Charter School is planned to open in 

August 2013 with a projected enrollment of 87 students in the first year and 576 students in the 

fifth year. 

 

President Evans then requested public input and questions regarding this school.  

 

No speakers were present.  

 

President Evans concluded the hearing at 6:10 p.m. 


